

BULLETIN **JERUSALEM ROTARY CLUB**

Chartered 1929 Club #13459 District 2490

31 March, 2021



Club #13459

Club Officers 2020-2021

President

Dieter Ziulkowski Secretary

R/ Geert Cohen Stuart Treasurer

Robert Hammer Immediate P/P Robert Hammer

Board Members P/P Eli Kenner P/P David Seligman P/P Dan Shanit P/P Don Edelstein PDG Irène Lewitt R/Carry Polak R/Louis Polak R/Mark Mina

Upcoming Events

7 April, 2021 tba

Today's Program -

no program today, because of the Pessach holidays. However, we will have an informal get-together for anyone who likes to join: to see our faces, to chat a little and to keep the fellowship for which our Rotary Club is known.

On 7 April we will be back to normal proceedings, to a presentation, and to a bulletin you are used to

We have a virtual meeting again using the internet application ZOOM. Please log in as follows: just before 1:00 pm (13:00), of the meeting date, log-in with the numbers 82628643933 in the log-in window of ZOOM and the password: 993943 or at internet site:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82628643933?pwd=N3lxaml3NFQYm1COGF1a3psYnBxUTO9

You might be informed that you are in a 'waiting room' and the host will admit you shortly. Please have patience. Our host Robert Hammer will let you in.

Fellowship Greetings

No anniversaries and no birthdays in the coming week. Hag Sameach le Pessach for all of you. Happy Easter holiday for all of you as well. And for those of us, who do no celebrate any holiday our very best wishes for your health and happiness.

The President's Corner

We received holiday greetings from four of our former members and I like to share them with you;

From Russell McDougal:

Dear Friends,

Spring is springing along the banks of the Susquehanna where the festivals of Pesach and Easter find me this year. Though it's been challenging to begin a new ministry in the midst of a pandemic, at a time when I haven't been able to explore the land or meet people freely, I've enjoyed being back in the classroom, and been grateful to be living among a supportive community.

As Pesach begins, I pray that you might have a joyful celebration this year with those you love. May this festival of freedom, like a wellspring, nurture and sustain you on the journey toward ever-fuller life. I remain deeply grateful for the ways you've shared that life with me.

Blessings and peace, Russ

From Nikolaus Kircher:

Lieber Dieter,

ich wünsche Dir und allen Freunden im Club ein frohes und friedliches Pessachfest abseits von allen Politik- und Covidsorgen. Wir bereiten uns allmählich auf das Osterfest vor und haben letzten Mittwoch eine Tagesfahrt durch das wunderschönfrühligshafte Moseltal gemacht, um in Trier bei den Bischöflichen Weingütern unsere Vorräte aufzufrischen, damit wir trotz aller pandemiebedingten Beschränkungen ein ruhiges, familiäres Fest feiern können. Die Weinbestände sind so gut bemessen, dass wir auch für Überraschungsbesuche aus Israel gerüstet sind.

Herzliche Grüße Nikolaus

From Jossi Eisenberg:



From Tannous Nuha:

Wishing you my friends and fellow Rotarians a Happy and healthy Passover





Dieter Ziulkowski



Some other news

We received some great news from the YMCA and will have it on the agenda of our Board meeting on 7 April for decision:

Dear Dieter,

Nice to meet you. I spoke to Rana, you are welcome to return to us and have your Rotary Club meetings here, in accordance with gathering restrictions as published by the Health Ministry.

Please let us know when you would like to resume your meetings. It is important to say that unfortunately our Restaurant is not yet open. So as for refreshments there will need to be another solution.

All the best,

Aviya Yatzkan, Executive Assistant to CEO, The Jerusalem International YMCA



The Jerusalem Rotary Club meets every Wednesday at 1 p.m. (13.00) at the Jerusalem International YMCA on King David Street. On the last Wednesday of every month it meets in the evening at 7 p.m. (19.00). NIS75 covers lunch/dinner, the Rotary program and a presentation by selected speakers. Kosher meals can be ordered until 90 minutes before the start of the meeting, by sending a message to our secretary 054-4295680. Visiting Rotarians and visitors are welcome.